Joint meeting of the Town of Newark Valley and Board of Trustees of the Village of Newark Valley was held Tuesday evening, February 9, 2011 at 7:00 PM in the Hutchinson Hall at 109 Whig Street. Present were:


TOWN



Supervisor


Stuart Yetter



Councilmen


Daniel Cheresnowski, Ronald Graham, 






Donald Thomas, Joseph Tomazin Jr.



Clerk



Barbara Mock



Attorney


Karen McMullen

VILLAGE



Mayor



James Tornatore

                        Trustees
Lori DeHaas, Fred Blee, Dennis Carlin, C. Morgan Inderwies


Deputy Clerk/Treasurer
Tracey Cucci


Attorney


Frank Como

Newark Valley Apts. Partner


William Frandsen



Attorney


Charles Guttman



Guests



See Sheet
Meeting was called to order by Supervisor Yetter at 7:01 PM. Petition was received by both the town and village for annexation into the village by Newark Valley Apartments, located on Whig Street in the Town of Newark Valley, with tax map number of 53.00-1-43.122. Notices have been published and school district has been notified. Supervisor Yetter noted the annexation petition was found to be in order by the town attorney, and notice of the hearing was properly published.  Village attorney also acknowledged a proper petition.  The Courier has not sent the affidavit of publication, but the Town Attorney submitted a copy of the legal notice.   Town Clerk sent letters to each resident of apartment complex.  Assessor Certification was read and submitted.  Letter by Micahel Maxwell, Assessor and printout of subject parcel, as well as petition, was submitted for the public hearing.  Charles Guttman introduced himself as representing the Newark Valley Apts., and Mr. Frandsen, General Managing partner of the organization.  He provided background and why annexation is in the public interest.  He read letters from Village of Newark Valley and Town of Newark Valley showing support from municipalities.  Federal Government needs to know utilities are available or they will not get funding, Section 8 Housing, to help tenants to pay rent.    Mr. Frandsen is mandated to certify to government he will manage as economically efficient as possible, and has to list expenses.  The budget is approved on an annual basis; if income not sufficient to run business, he is paid rent subsidy for difference.  If expenses increase, it is paid by State of NY by taxpayers.  If he were to default, would cause major problems if project fails.  He has obligation to manage efficiently, and he believes it’s more efficient to annex property.  Benefits include three issues: 1) economic; 2) water quality; and 3) safety issues.  If not annexed to Village, water may not be available.  Concern if no water, hydrants will be available.  Economic benefit as fire insurance rates go down if fire hydrants are near the project.  Quality of water in municipal system is better, and is tested.  If no municipal water, he would have to set up a water system, 2 wells serving 18 units, would need bigger pumps and huge storage tank; $15,000 to drill well, which doesn’t include other costs, $8,000 for pump.  Total approximate cost $125,000, and then maintenance of system, testing on a daily basis, testing costs for lab and having certified individual, approximately $10,000 for just testing.  They see no detriments to annexation.  Personally does not affect Mr. Frandsen one way or the other; in fact, he could get paid more if he has to set up and manage water system.  Issue raised of Village working on line on or under a Town road.  It was noted that line is actually located on side of road (Whig Street).  Village can work on it if property is part of village.  Would need hold harmless agreement or lease. Municipalities have to cooperate to work on line.  Town negotiated tax agreement and receive an annual payment, shared between Town, County and School District.  Village was not party to original pilot agreement, but can renegotiate agreement if concern of working on town road.  Other concern raised of taxes going to Village.  Town will have original tax agreement and still get money to do same work now.  Supervisor Yetter requested documentation of cost of a water system.  Concern was raised of cost to Town to provide maintenance of road.  Attorney stated Town would still receive same money for same work as before annexation.   Discussion of questions on petition, if disconnection from system, may be required to install sprinkler system.  Also discussed benefit to residents between end of village line and Golden Lane, they can contract will Village for water.  Statements were read from Municipal Solutions that annexation would not pose tax burden to residents, but would be a benefit.  Supervisor read letter of his objections, but stated some things brought to light in this hearing changes them somewhat.  Main concern was town taxpayers paying for maintenance for roads for village.  Chuck Franzese from Hunt Engineers discussed water line to Golden Lane and that there would be no added costs.  Bill Foster spoke in reference to Fire Chief preferring to keep hydrants operational.
Meeting adjourned at 8:35 PM.

Tracey S. Cucci
Deputy Clerk-Treasurer

